
From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 2, 2005 at 9:39 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Monday, May 02, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- Last Chance to Win
- Art History Talk This Evening: Titian's Nudes
- DC Summer Internship
- Career Fair – Tuesday, May 3
- Communion
- Facilities Forum
- Kaplan MCAT Review
- Terrier Play Day
- Lost and Found

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Bradford Eaves and Enrique Lopez.

Last chance to Win

Dear Faculty,

We need your book orders for summer and fall. The deadline to win the $250.00 textbook
scholarship is May 1, 2005. However, if you get them in today we will still enter your name in the
drawing. 

The professor who wins the certificate gets to pick a worthy student to receive the textbook
scholarship. That professor will also be put in the national drawing to bring a speaker to Wofford.
This prize is valued at up to $15,000.00.

If you need any help with your book order please give Andy or Kathryn a call.

Thank You
Ben Wofford Books

Art History Talk This Evening: Titian's Nudes

Tonight at 7pm in the Olin Theater, Irene Trevor (University of Houston) will give a talk entitled:
“Unveiled Images: Mythology and the Female Nude in the Art of Titian”

Titian is the Renaissance artist most closely associated with sensuous portrayals of the female
nude. Some of his most famous nudes occur in a series of mythological pictures painted for Philip
II, King of Spain. These works are, on the one hand, erudite depictions of classical myth, and, on
the other, unabashed celebrations of naked flesh and the female body. Professor Trevor will
consider this complex duality, examining Titian's work in the context of the intellectual and
artistic culture of Renaissance Italy.



artistic culture of Renaissance Italy.

DC Summer Internship

Career Services has information on a paid summer internship in DC with the Alliance for Excellent
Education, a policy, research and advocacy organization whose goal is to provide assistance to
those secondary schools which house the most academically vulnerable students. For job
description/qualifications, come by Career Services or go to www.all4ed.org.

Career Fair – Tuesday, May 3

On Tuesday, May 3 from 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM at the Marriott Hotel, the Spartanburg Herald-
Journal will sponsor the “2005 Career Quest.” Some of the employers who will be represented
are: Mary Black Health System, Michelin Greenville Plant, Spartanburg Regional, American
Express and Charter Communications. No pre-registration is necessary. If you have any
questions, call Career Services at 4260.

Communion

Faculty, Staff and students are invited to participate in Holy Communion, Tuesday, 5:15pm, Shipp
Hall Lounge.

Facilities Forum

Do you have complaints about any campus facilities or departments? Come to the facilities forum
sponsored by the facility affairs committee of campus union and voice your concerns. The forum
will be held Tuesday, May 3 at 12:00 noon in the Anna Todd Center. Any questions can be
directed to Emmett Sheridan or Virginia Crumpler.

Kaplan MCAT Review

From the Kaplan company:

In the month of May, students who sign up to take a Kaplan MCAT course will receive MCAT
Science Review for free. MCAT Science Review Includes 48 online lessons and 6 quizzes for each
topic: Physics, General Chemistry, Biology and Organic Chemistry. This is truly a great resource,
and it normally retails for $499. 

There will be two classes for the August MCAT starting in the Greenville area. Students taking the
August MCAT, and who may be considering prep with Kaplan are encouraged to sign up early to
reserve their seat in a class.

For a complete listing of schedules or to enroll, students may visit us on the web at
www.kaptest.com or call 1-800-KAP-TEST and speak with an MCAT specialist.

Terrier Play Day

http://www.all4ed.org/
http://www.kaptest.com/


Terrier Play Day

Terrier Play Day was a huge success this year thanks to the hard work of Twin Towers and the
Terrier Play Day committee led by Kristen Keroson.

We would like to thank all faculty, staff, and students who assisted with set up, creative booths,
and participation in general.

Lost and Found

Lost: white IPOD with a clear rubber covering, and black headphones. If found, contact
GlennSK@wofford.edu.

mailto:GlennSK@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Thank you from Joann Varnadoe
Date: May 2, 2005 at 10:35 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

I just wanted to say the most heartfelt THANK YOU that I can possibly come up with for
all of your positive thoughts and prayers for Tommie during these past several days. We
feel very blessed to be a part of such a wonderful "family". I can not describe the amount
of support that has come from this community. I honestly feel that without the support
from you all and God's blessings we would not have made it through this ordeal. There is
still the road back home but I know that your support will make it a much easier one.  All
I can say at this point is that Wofford College is the place to be!     Thank you
again.                      

Joann Varnadoe



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 3, 2005 at 9:37 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Tuesday, May 03, 2005

- Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon
- Mosaic
- Dodgeball: Part Deux
- Facilities Forum
- Summer Jobs in Spartanburg
- Posters on Mathematics in Olin Lobby
- Happy Birthday
- Terrier Play Day T-Shirts
- Mock Trial Team
- SFC presents Spring Celebration of Christ '05
- Lost and Found

Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon

Please join the Campus Relations Committee and Campus Union for a luncheon honoring
Wofford's Faculty and Staff. The luncheon will be held on Thursday, May 5, from 11:15-12:45 on
the lawn in front of Olin. In case of rain, it will be moved to the Faculty Dining Room. Email
Martha Albergotti at albergottimf@wofford.edu with any questions.

Mosaic

Join the Wofford Community for worship on Wednesday evening at 8:00pm in McMillan Theater.
Mosaic, a service of worship featuring music, media and a message, will include Chaplain
Robinson addressing the topic of "A Strong Finish." This will be the last Mosaic of the semester.
Join us as you begin to prepare for exams, the summer and graduation.

Dodgeball: Part Deux

Hello all faculty and staff. I am holding a Dodgeball tournament this Sunday, May 8 at 3:00 PM in
Andrews Gym. I would love to have a few faculty teams participate in this sure to be exciting
event with the students. It is free for everyone. There will be 5 person teams, male and/or
female. If there are any questions contact Jason McElveen at mcelveenjc@wofford.edu and if you
would like to enter then submit your 5 person roster with a team name to the same address. 

Facilities Forum

Do you have complaints about any departments or facilities on campus? Come to the facilities
forum today at 12:00pm in the Anna Todd Center in Andrews Field House and voice your
concerns. Any questions can be directed to Emmett Sheridan or Virginia Crumpler.

mailto:albergottimf@wofford.edu
mailto:mcelveenjc@wofford.edu


Summer Jobs in Spartanburg

Beverage-Air, a local manufacturing plant convenient to campus, has multiple summer production
jobs available. Pay is $10.45/hour. Hours will be first shift (7 AM-3 PM) with some overtime and
Saturday work. An application is required and is available in the Career Services Office in the
Burwell Building. An immediate response is necessary.

Posters on Mathematics in Olin Lobby

Want to learn how to use mathematics to be successful at Texas Hold’Em Poker? Intrigued by the
geometric puzzle known as a Rubik’s Cube? (Did you know there’s a mathematical solution to the
Cube?) Perhaps you have wondered how an abacus works or what formulas are crucial for an
airplane to fly? Posters on these and other fascinating mathematical subjects including the
mathematics of map-making and a famous theorem involving four colors, the arithmetical puzzles
known as Chinese magic squares, and the mathematics of the ancient Egyptians and of the
ancient Greeks will be on display in the lobby of the Olin Building from 1:00 pm, Wednesday, May
4th, until 2:00 pm, Friday, May 6th. The posters represent a portion of the final project for the
students in Dr. Knotts-Zides’s Math 120 “The Study of Patterns” course. 
Refreshments will be served from 1:00 – 2:00 pm on Wednesday and the students will be
available to answer questions at that time. Everyone is invited to stop by.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Lauren Spears, Courtney Chapman, and Elizabeth O'Quinn.

Terrier Play Day T-Shirts

Terrier Play Day t-shirts will be available to order until 5pm Wednesday, May 5th. You may either
order a pink or a purple shirt, and the cost for the shirt is $7. Checks should be made payable to
Wofford College.

If you are interested, please contact Lyn Pace at 4402 or at pacepl@wofford.edu.

Mock Trial Team

The Wofford College Mock Trial team will have its spring interest meeting today in Daniel 203 at
11:00. All those wanting to find out about the team are invited to come. For more information,
contact Joseph Bias at BiasJP@wofford.edu.

SFC presents Spring Celebration of Christ '05

May 6
Friday Night Service at Dean Goss' church (New Maxell Church) @ 7:30. For more info or
directions, e-mail Byron Fields fieldsbl@wofford.edu.

mailto:pacepl@wofford.edu
mailto:BiasJP@wofford.edu
mailto:fieldsbl@wofford.edu


directions, e-mail Byron Fields fieldsbl@wofford.edu.

May 7
Party! Jammin' with J.C. (Jesus Christ) at 9:00 until midnight in the Commons. There will food,
games, music and much more.

May 8
We'll be carpooling up to Redemption World Outreach Church in Greenville. For more info, e-mail
Ashley Cox coxae@wofford.edu or Byron Fields fieldsbl@wofford.edu. 

Lost and Found

Lost: set of keys.  They are to an Isuzu Rodeo.  Have a bi-lo card and a USB port on the key
chain. Contact Wesley Henderson at hendersonwe@wofford.edu if found.

mailto:fieldsbl@wofford.edu
mailto:coxae@wofford.edu
mailto:fieldsbl@wofford.edu
mailto:hendersonwe@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: sad news
Date: May 3, 2005 at 10:47 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

We are saddened by the news that Marilyn Huskey's mother, Dorothy Casaletto Ingalls, passed
away Sunday night.  (Marilyn is the housekeeping supervisor for the dorms.)

A memorial service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, May 4, 2005, in Graceland East
Memorial Park, Highway 14, Simpsonville. The family will receive friends following the service at
the gravesite.

Please keep Marilyn and her family in your thoughts and prayers.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 4, 2005 at 9:47 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Wednesday, May 04, 2005

- Departments Needing Summer Student Workers
- Faculty Coffee
- Judicial Commission
- Blue Key Staff Appreciation Luncheon
- Dodgeball: Part Duex
- Happy Birthday
- Cinco de Mayo Celebration
- Summer Housing in DC
- Wesley Fellowship's Last Meeting
- Recycling Committee Meeting
- Spades Tournament
- The Commons

Departments Needing Summer Student Workers

There are many students who have expressed an interest in working on campus this summer.  If
you have budget and need for a student worker this summer, please contact me by e-mail at
bastinlg@wofford.edu so that I can give your information to students who inquire about summer
jobs.
 
Thank you,
 
Lori Bastin
Financial Aid Office

Faculty Coffee

Chaplain Robinson invites the Wofford Faculty to be his guest for coffee and other treats on
Thursday, May 5, from 3:30-5:00pm in the Campus Life Commons. Drop in anytime for
complimentary goodies and enjoy this newly renovated area of our campus.

Judicial Commission

The Judicial Commission is accepting applications for the position of Attorney General this week.
Anyone interested should call Joseph Bias at ext. 4940. Applications are due this Friday at 5 pm.
The Attorney General and Assistant Attorney General are appointed by the Judicial Commission
for the term of one year to prosecute cases that may come before the Wofford Judicial System.
Duties include delivering opening/closing statements, presenting evidence, questioning
witnesses, and things of the like. Those interested or with questions should call Joseph Bias at
ext. 4940.

Blue Key Staff Appreciation Luncheon

mailto:bastinlg@wofford.edu


Blue Key Honor Society hosted a luncheon honoring staff for their commitment and loyalty to the
Wofford community on Tuesday, May 3.  The event was widely attended and was catered by
Southern Barbeque.  Blue Key would like to thank Sam Walker, Tom Rocks, and Campus Union for
helping to make the event a success and, again, would publicly like to thank the staff for all they
do to make Wofford a better place.

Dodgeball: Part Duex

Don't be scared.

Sunday, May 8th at 3:00pm in Andrews Gym.

Everyone is welcome - 5 Person teams, Male and/or female, Students and/or faculty. All teams
that sign up will get a free wristband (Lance Armstrong type thing). E-mail
Mcelveenjc@wofford.edu or tayloram@wofford.edu with a team name and team members. 

This event is sponsored by the fun fund.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Allison Thomas, Benjamin Miller, David Roberts, and Corey Gibson.

Cinco de Mayo Celebration

Come join the Wofford Panhellenic Council's Cinco de Mayo celebration on Thursday, May 5 from
5-7 in front of Old Main. Food from the Beacon will be served, and there will be an Ultimate
Frisbee Tournament and music. All proceeds will go to the Safe Home Rape Crisis Center. Tickets
are being sold at lunch and dinner in Burwell for $6 and can also be purchased at the door.
Ultimate Frisbee team sign ups are also located in Burwell. Come enjoy food and have fun for a
good cause.

Summer Housing in DC

If you are working or interning in DC this summer and are still searching for housing, Dean
Wiseman has information on available housing. You may contact her at wisemana@wofford.edu.

Wesley Fellowship's Last Meeting

Wesley Fellowship will have its end of the year party Thursday at 5:45. We'll meet at the PSA
House, and if the weather is nice, we'll carpool to Barnett Park for a picnic. (If not, we'll have the
meeting in the PSA House as usual.)

Recycling Committee Meeting

mailto:Mcelveenjc@wofford.edu
mailto:tayloram@wofford.edu
mailto:wisemana@wofford.edu


Anyone interested in helping the Recycling Committee is invited to a meeting tomorrow in The
Commons at 11:00 a.m. This meeting will include making signs to advertise future recycling
campaigns, so bring your art supplies and come by to lend a hand. Any questions can be directed
to laubervj@wofford.edu.

Spades Tournament

A spades tournament will be held Friday May 6th, 2005 at 5pm in the Commons.
Teams of 2 can sign up by emailing RussellAM@wofford.edu or calling ext. 5461 by Thursday May
5

1st place- $60 2nd- $30

Free Zaxby's food.

Sponsored by the Fun Funds Event Committee

The Commons

The grand opening of the Commons in the Campus Life Building was a big hit. This wonderful
area is being enjoyed by students, staff and faculty. Everyone is reminded to clean up after
themselves so the area will stay clean and be useable all day and all night. Please do not post
any flyers on the interior doors to the Commons or the Game Room. Flyers and posters are still
permitted on the exterior doors of the Campus Life Building.

mailto:laubervj@wofford.edu
mailto:RussellAM@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: from John Lane - 10th Anniversary Show
Date: May 4, 2005 at 2:16 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Dear Wofford friends:
 
The Hub City Writers Project is turning the former grocery store in Converse Plaza into the 600-seat
"Harris Teeter Theatre" the weekend of May 13-14 for a 10th anniversary spectacular variety show
featuring more than 20 entertainers.
 
The bill is filled with Wofford folks -- Deno Trakas, John Lane, Mark Ferguson, Peter Cooper and Dave
Whisnant's son Aaron -- and Baker Maultsy! We hope you'll turn out to see the crazy stuff that they
have cooked up.
 
More information is here: www.hubcity.org. Tickets can be bought at Pic-a-Book, the Sandwich Factory
and the door.

We promise a memorable evening.
 
Please make plans to join us one of these nights!

John Lane & Betsy Teter

mailto:WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int
mailto:WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int
http://www.hubcity.org/


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 5, 2005 at 8:25 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Faculty/Staff Daily Announcements - Thursday, May 05, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- SFC presents...Spring Celebration of Christ '05
- Cinco de Mayo Celebration
- Wesley Fellowship's Last Meeting
- Recycling Committee Meeting
- Spades Tournament
- From Career Services: FT job in Sptbg.
- Beverage-Air Summer Job
- To Seniors from Career Services
- Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon
- Walt Hudgins Award
- Spring Concert

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Rebecca Bengel.

SFC presents...Spring Celebration of Christ '05

May 6 
Friday Night Service at Dean Goss' church (New Maxell Church) @ 7:30. For more info or
directions, e-mail Byron Fields fieldsbl@wofford.edu 

May 7 
Party! Jammin' with J.C. (Jesus Christ) @ 9:00 until midnight in the Commons. There will food,
games, music and much more.

May 8 
We'll be carpooling up to Redemption World Outreach Church in Greenville. For more info, e-mail
Ashley Cox coxae@wofford.edu or Byron Fields fieldsbl@wofford.edu  

Cinco de Mayo Celebration

Come join the Wofford Panhellenic Council's Cinco de Mayo celebration on Thursday, May 5 from
5-7 in front of Old Main. Food from the Beacon will be served, and there will be an Ultimate
Frisbee Tournament and music. All proceeds will go to the Safe Home Rape Crisis Center. Tickets
are being sold at lunch and dinner in Burwell for $6 and can also be purchased at the door.
Ultimate Frisbee team sign ups are also located in Burwell. Come enjoy food and have fun for a
good cause.

mailto:fieldsbl@wofford.edu
mailto:fieldsbl@wofford.edu


Wesley Fellowship's Last Meeting

Wesley Fellowship will have its end of the year party Thursday at 5:45. We'll meet at the PSA
House, and if the weather is nice, we'll carpool to Barnett Park for a picnic. (If not, we'll have the
meeting in the PSA House as usual.)

Recycling Committee Meeting

Anyone interested in helping the Recycling Committee is invited to a meeting today in The
Commons at 11:00 a.m. This meeting will include making signs to advertise future recycling
campaigns, so bring your art supplies and come by to lend a hand. Any questions can be directed
to laubervj@wofford.edu.

Spades Tournament

Friday May 6th, 2005 at 5pm in the Commons
Teams of 2 can sign up by emailing RussellAM@wofford.edu or calling ext. 5461 by Thursday May
5

1st place- $60 2nd- $30

Free Zaxby's

Sponsored by the Fun Funds Event Committee

From Career Services: FT job in Sptbg.

There is an opening in the Sptbg. Wells Fargo Financial office: the position is Credit
Manager/Management Trainee; the pay is $29,000 + bonus. This is an entry-level management
training position. Requirements are the desire for a career in the financial industry and an overall
GPA of 2.5. For information on the company, see www.wellsfargofinancial.com 

If you wish to submit a resume for interview consideration, please either fax (585-1305) or email
your resume (aaronlambert@financial.wellsfargo.com) to Mr. A. J. Lambert, Branch Manager. You
do not need a cover letter but on the subject line or on the cover sheet, please indicate how you
learned of this position. For any questions, call Career Services, 4260.

Beverage-Air Summer Job

If you have submitted an application to Beverage-Air for the summer production job, please
attend a brief (20 minute) Career Services interviewing workshop (They will begin interviewing
next week.) on Thursday, May 5 at 11 AM in the AAAS Room.

To Seniors from Career Services

mailto:laubervj@wofford.edu
mailto:RussellAM@wofford.edu
http://www.wellsfargofinancial.com/
mailto:aaronlambert@financial.wellsfargo.com


York Technical College, a two-year, associate degree-granting institution in Rock Hill, SC, is
seeking adjunct faculty in many disciplines. Training and experience requirements will vary by
discipline, department and division. Advanced degrees may or may not be required based on the
program of study. Please come by the Career Services Office for details.

Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon

Please join Campus Union at the Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon today from 11:15-12:45 on
the lawn in front of Old Main. In case of rain, the event will be moved to the Faculty Dining Room.

Walt Hudgins Award

Once again we are looking for nominations for the Walt Hudgins Award. The nominee should be a
senior and a person who has the qualities of "intellectual courage, creativity, and vision." We look
for someone who has an inquiring mind and who has displayed a diversity of interests and
pursuits while at Wofford.

It would be nice to have nominations in writing with some of the candidate's qualifications. Please
e-mail or give your nominations to any of the committee members by Monday, May 9th: Vivian
Fisher, Jim Neighbors, Mark Ferguson, and John Lane.

Spring Concert

The Wofford College Music Department's annual Spring Concert will be held in Spartanburg
Memorial Auditorium at 7 p.m. Saturday, May 7. The concert will feature selections from Brahms
to Ray Charles. Groups performing include Glee Club, Women's Choir, United Voices of Victory,
Concert Band, Goldtones, Wofford Chamber Players, and Wofford Singers. Combined groups will
be performing "Battle Hymn of the Republic" in memory of Lt. Andrew Shields, who lost his life in
Iraq last December. The concert is free and open to the public.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Cinco de Mayo - Rain Location change
Date: May 5, 2005 at 1:24 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Cinco de Mayo Celebration-Rain Location

Due to the weather, this event has been relocated to the upper concourse of Ben Johnson Arena. 
Come join the Wofford Panhellenic Council's Cinco de Mayo celebration this afternoon from 5-7. 
This event is being catered by the Beacon and all proceeds will go to the Safe Home Rape Crisis
Center. Tickets are $6 and can be purchased at the door. Come enjoy food and have fun for a
good cause.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon
Date: May 5, 2005 at 10:34 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

The Faculty/Staff Appreciation Luncheon is going to be held in the AAAS room. (due to the
rain it will not be in the Montgomery Room as originally planned)



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: from Dean Maultsby
Date: May 6, 2005 at 10:46 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

The Spring Honors Convocation will be held 11:00 am Tuesday, May 10, on the lawn in front of Olin (in
Benjamin Johnson Arena if there is rain).  This is the first of the events to honor the senior class. 
Recognitions and awards will be made.  This event is one of the students' favorite of the year.  Come
and help us salute the seniors.
 
All afternoon classes and labs on next Tuesday will begin 30 minutes later than the regular schedule. 
The delay will give amply time for the Convocation and for lunch before the afternoon schedule begins.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 6, 2005 at 9:43 AM

To: Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int) WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int, Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Friday, May 06, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- Dodgeball: Part Deux
- From Career Services - summer co-op position
- Omega Psi Phi Car Wash
- Deadline for Attorney General Applications
- Lost and Found

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to all of the following, who celebrate over the weekend:
Summer Gillespie, William Gowen, Andre Caldwell, Ricaya Harris, Allen Taylor, Caitlin Clifford,
John Queen, Anna Hicklin, Melissa Fried, Rachel Smithson, Paul Coleman, Emily Scales, Jennie
Nichols, and Freddie Patrick.

Dodgeball: Part Deux

Hello Wofford people.
As many of you very well know this Sunday is Mothers Day and a lot of you will be going home to
make mommy happy for a day. Well this is for those of you who will still be here at wonderful
WoCo. If you are going to be here, may I recommend Dodgeball: Part Deux in Andrews Gym at
3:00 PM. It is 5 person teams made up of male/female/both. All participants will receive a free
wristband. Email your roster and team name to mcelveenjc@wofford.edu. Any questions, then
ask.

From Career Services - summer co-op position

Haemonetics Corp., a pharmaceutical solution plant in Union, SC, is offering an 8-week paid
($10.50/hour) summer co-op position in their analytical chemistry laboratory. Duties include
performing routine chemical analyses. Requirements: chemistry, biology or physics majors with a
minimum of 8-12 classroom & laboratory hours completed in chemistry. The job is 40 hours/week
for a minimum of eight weeks. To apply: submit resume to Dan Keltner, Pharmaceutical
Development Chemist - dkeltner@haemonetics.com 
For questions, call Career Services 4260.

Omega Psi Phi Car Wash

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity is having a car wash from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm on Saturday May 7,
2005 at Exxon on Herron Circle. Please come out and support us.

Deadline for Attorney General Applications

mailto:mcelveenjc@wofford.edu
mailto:dkeltner@haemonetics.com


Today is the deadline for applications to be next year's Attorney General. The Attorney General is
the prosecutor of cases that come before the Wofford College Judicial System. Duties include
making opening/closing statements, presenting witnesses, and evidence, and working
occasionally with the Dean of Students. Applications are due to Joseph Bias by 5 pm today.
Joseph may be contacted at ext. 4940.

Lost and Found

Lost: White IPOD, clear rubber jacket, and black earphones. Contact GlennSK@wofford.edu if
found.

mailto:GlennSK@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Correction - Lunch Time on Tuesday
Date: May 9, 2005 at 10:09 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Correction - Lunch Time on Tuesday

Lunch will be served on the lawn in front of Burwell after convocation, not at 11:30.  The
anticipated start time is 12:15.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 9, 2005 at 9:36 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Monday, May 09, 2005

- Thoughts and Prayers           
- Happy Birthday
- Wofford Strings Concert
- From Career Services - summer co-op position
- Career Services: ETV Job in Creative Services
- Spring Honors Convocation
- Communion
- Congratulations to the 2005-2006 Honor Council
- Recycling Committee Meeting
- Congratulations RA's
- Senior Honors Convocation Picnic
- Lost and Found

Thoughts and Prayers           

Terry Ferguson’s mother passed away last week after a long illness.  Please keep him and his
family in your thoughts and prayers.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Wesley Boyd, Cassandra Trueblood, and David White.

Wofford Strings Concert

The Wofford Strings will perform the last concert of the school year on Thursday, May 12 at 4:00
p.m. in the Papadopoulos Room. Please come enjoy the concert.

From Career Services - summer co-op position

Haemonetics Corp., a pharmaceutical solution plant in Union, SC, is offering an 8-week paid
($10.50/hour) summer co-op position in their analytical chemistry laboratory. Duties include
performing routine chemical analyses. Requirements: chemistry, biology or physics majors with a
minimum of 8-12 classroom & laboratory hours completed in chemistry. The job is 40 hours/week
for a minimum of eight weeks. To apply: submit resume to Dan Keltner, Pharmaceutical
Development Chemist - dkeltner@haemonetics.com.
For questions, call Career Services 4260.

Career Services: ETV Job in Creative Services

mailto:dkeltner@haemonetics.com


SC Educational TV is seeking a full-time public information specialist in their creative services
department. The job requires strong writing, media relations and organizational skills as well as
knowledge of internet-based sites and marketing of those sites. For full job description, see
MonsterTrak or come by the CS Office. SC State Application must be post marked by 05-13-05.
To download a SC State Application, go to www.sciway.net/jobs/statejobs.html.

Spring Honors Convocation

The Spring Honors Convocation will be held 11:00 am Tuesday, May 10, on the lawn in front of
Olin (in Benjamin Johnson Arena if there is rain). This is the first of the events to honor the senior
class. Recognitions and awards will be made. This event is one of the students' favorite of the
year. Come and help us salute the seniors.

All afternoon classes and labs on this Tuesday will begin 30 minutes later than the regular
schedule. The delay will give ample time for the Convocation and for lunch before the afternoon
schedule begins.

Communion

Everyone is invited to participate in Holy Communion before your exams begin. Communion
begins at 5:15pm, Tuesday in Shipp Hall Lounge. Holy Communion is interdenominational.

Congratulations to the 2005-2006 Honor Council

Congratulations to the 2005-2006 Honor Council:

Sheldon Bates
Melissa Fried
Duncan Martin
Bob Parsley
Katie Sobczyk
Ty Colpini
Ben Garner
LeAnn Lancaster
Hunter Miller
Chris Hines
Mary Wheeler

Recycling Committee Meeting

The Recycling Committee will meet tomorrow, Tuesday, May 10, at 5:15 in the Student Affairs
Lobby #2 in the Campus Life Building. Anyone interested is urged to attend. Questions may be
directed to laubervj@wofford.edu.

Congratulations RA's

http://www.sciway.net/jobs/statejobs.html
mailto:laubervj@wofford.edu


The Office of Residence Life would like to thank all of the 2004/2005 RA's for their hard work and
dedication to the program. Special congratulations go to:
Emily Scales Rookie of the Year
Jennifer Almond & Jason McElveen Programmers of the Year
Brian Fast Leadership Award
LaRone Washington RA of the Year

Senior Honors Convocation Picnic

Lunch will be served on the lawn in front of Burwell 11:30am - 1:30pm after convocation. Lunch
will consist of three stations: 1) fish fry 2) pasta 3) chicken caesar wraps and salads. Rain plan
will be in the dining hall.

Lost and Found

Lost: a dark blue LG cell phone. It was lost walking from the SAE house to Shipp. Please call x
5315 if found.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: World Religions Purgatorio
Date: May 10, 2005 at 9:54 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Please see the attached flyer regarding the upcoming production by the Vice Presidential Seminar:
Religion in America.

If you have trouble opening the attached .pdf document, visit
http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html and download the most recent version of Adobe
Reader.

http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html




From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 10, 2005 at 9:43 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Tuesday, May 10, 2005

- Spring Honors Convocation
- Judicial Commission - Congratulations
- Recycling Committee Meeting
- Cap & Gown
- Happy Birthday
- Job Posting
- Kappa Delta Babysitting Night
- Hub City’s Greatest Hits
- Wednesday - Grab 'n Go
- Lost and Found

Spring Honors Convocation

The Spring Honors Convocation will be held 11:00 am today, Tuesday, May 10, on the lawn in
front of Olin (in Benjamin Johnson Arena if there is rain). This is the first of the events to honor
the senior class. Recognitions and awards will be made. This event is one of the students' favorite
of the year. Come and help us salute the seniors.

All afternoon classes and labs on next Tuesday will begin 30 minutes later than the regular
schedule. The delay will give amply time for the Convocation and for lunch before the afternoon
schedule begins. 

Judicial Commission - Congratulations

Congratulations to Jay Rawls and Phillip Mullinax for being appointed to the positions of Attorney
General and Assistant Attorney General, respectively. The Judicial Commission wants to thank all
of the applicants as the selection process was extremely difficult.

Recycling Committee Meeting

The Recycling Committee will meet today, Tuesday, May 10, at 5:15 in the Student Affairs Lobby
#2 in the Campus Life Building. Anyone interested is urged to attend. Questions may be directed
to laubervj@wofford.edu.

Cap & Gown

Seniors,

Please pick up your Cap & Gown by the end of this week. Finals week is crazy with everyone
selling their books back. We appreciate your help in this matter.

Also, congratulations - you made it.

mailto:laubervj@wofford.edu


Ben Wofford Books

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to John McElroy, Maggie Sanders, and Ann Paisley Chandler.

Job Posting

Child care is needed during the summer for two children, ages 10 and 14. Monday-Thursday, 10-
2, but will be flexible with hours to work around schedule. Call Michelle George at #4373 for
more information or email at georgemf@wofford.edu.

Kappa Delta Babysitting Night

This Friday, May 13, bring your kids to Andrews Field House at 7 and let us do the entertaining.
We will play games and have snacks from 7 until 10. So, take the night off and let us watch the
kids.

For more information contact franceme@wofford.edu.

Hub City’s Greatest Hits

The Hub City Writers Project’s 10th anniversary show, “Hub City’s Greatest Hits”, will be Friday
and Saturday evening (13th and 14th) at 8pm in the “Historic Harris Teeter Theater” at Converse
Plaza. The show will include Deno Trakas and Baker Maultsby. Advance tickets are available
through Hub City, or from Byron McCane.

Wednesday - Grab 'n Go

The grab 'n go will be serving a turkey wrap and a vegetarian sandwich with hummus on
Wednesday. 

Lost and Found

Found: some keys with a viper car alarm, a mustang symbol keychain and a ford car key on them
in front of Marsh. Contact bakerlb@wofford.edu to claim.

Lost: a purple North Face jacket Saturday night at the KA house. If found, please email
TrawickLE@wofford.edu.

Lost: grey Kate Spade purse from the Row on Friday night. Contact info is rudkinea@wofford.edu
if found.

mailto:georgemf@wofford.edu
mailto:franceme@wofford.edu
mailto:bakerlb@wofford.edu
mailto:TrawickLE@wofford.edu
mailto:rudkinea@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 11, 2005 at 9:50 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Wednesday, May 11, 2005

- Attn Seniors-Help Repaying Your Stafford Loan
- Student Payroll Office Relocated
- Wofford Strings Concert
- Happy Birthday
- Student Science Research Presentations
- Dorm Storm This Thursday Night at 9pm
- FCA Thursday Night
- Dancing the Night Away Shag Party

Attn Seniors-Help Repaying Your Stafford Loan

The interest rate for your student loans is going to be increasing July 1st. In order to benefit from
the current low rates, you need to combine your loans through a consolidation process. You can
get more information by reading the release below or you can begin this process by contacting
www.scstudentloan.org or calling 800-347-2752. 

For Immediate Release
May 9, 2005

STUDENTS URGED TO CONSOLIDATE, BEAT RATE HIKE

(Columbia, SC) – The lowest student loan interest rates in history are about to be a thing of the
past. On July 1, rates will increase by as much as 2 percent. Students can still lock in these low
rates by consolidating their student loans.

A Federal Consolidation Loan allows borrowers who are in their grace period or in repayment to
combine all their federal loans into a single, fixed-rate loan with only one payment per month.
The interest rate is calculated by taking the weighted average of the interest rates on all the
loans the borrowers wish to consolidate and rounding up to the nearest one-eighth of a percent.
Consolidating also could extend the life of the loan, lowering the monthly payment significantly. 

“Students can lock in an interest rate as low as 2.875% if they consolidate during their grace
period, before they enter repayment and their interest rates rise,” South Carolina Student Loan
Corporation President Bill Mackie said. “This is an opportunity to save money that is just too good
to pass up.”

But time is running out. To ensure eligibility, South Carolina Student Loan Corporation, South
Carolina’s statewide lender, must receive applications in their office by June 30.

South Carolina Student Loan makes it even more attractive to consolidate by offering several
benefits. Borrowers receive a reduced interest rate for the first year of repayment that is one
percent lower than the average rate. There is also a 1/4 percent interest rate reduction if you
sign up for automatic bank draft. And finally, South Carolina Student Loan offers an additional
one percent interest rate reduction for making your first 48 payments on time. These
Consolidation Loan benefits have saved borrowers millions over the last several years. 

SC Student Loan is a non-profit organization established by the state to make educational loans
to South Carolina residents and students attending South Carolina institutions. SC Student Loan

http://www.scstudentloan.org/


has made over 1.2 million loans to more than 346,000 students and parents totaling $4.4 billion
since it began in 1973.

SC Student Loan works for the benefit of its borrowers, and is the only lender in the state to offer
education loans with no origination or guarantee fees.

For more information about these programs, visit SC Student Loan www.scstudentloan.org or call
800-347-2752.  Media contact: Jennifer Hair (803) 612-5051

Student Payroll Office Relocated

The Student Payroll office in Financial Aid has been relocated.  It is still upstairs above the
Admissions office, but it has moved from the desk in the Financial Aid lobby to an office around
the corner.

Please remember to bring all timesheets to the new office.
 
Thank you,
Lori Bastin

Wofford Strings Concert

The Wofford Strings will perform the last concert of the school year on Thursday, May 12 at 4:00
p.m. in the Papadopoulos Room. Please come enjoy the concert.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Jeffrey Sullivan, Emily Sandifer, James Rhea, and Timothy Bradford.

Student Science Research Presentations

On Friday, May 13 at 3 PM in the Olin Theater, students from the biology and psychology
departments will present the findings from research conducted this spring. Please join us for a
reception in the Olin the lobby beginning at 2:30 PM with the presentations following in the
theater at 3 PM. For a complete schedule visit:
http://dept.wofford.edu/psychology/Spring2005Research.pdf

Dorm Storm This Thursday Night at 9pm

Emily Smith and company will be conducting a dorm storm this Thursday night starting at 9pm to
raise money for local Ashley White who has cystic fibrosis and is in need of a lung transplant. So
if you're around, get your spare change and cash together or have your checkbook ready for this
great cause. If you have any questions or would like to make a separate donation, contact Emily
Smith at SmithET@wofford.edu or at campus extension 5378.

FCA Thursday Night

http://www.scstudentloan.org/
http://dept.wofford.edu/psychology/Spring2005Research.pdf
mailto:SmithET@wofford.edu


FCA will meet Thursday night at 8:30 pm at Player's Corner (weather permitting). Your fellow
students David LaBorde and James Gonsoulin will be sharing the work God has done in their
lives. Come enjoy a few snacks and some Kool-Aid as we have our last meeting of the year. In
case of rain the meeting will be held in McMillan Theater.

Dancing the Night Away Shag Party

Take a break from studying and come dance the night away on Friday in The Commons Game
Room from 9:30 pm to 12. Free food and shag music will be provided but bring your dancing
shoes. This event is sponsored by the Fun Fund Events Committee.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 12, 2005 at 9:28 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Thursday, May 12, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- Dorm Storm Tonight at 9pm
- FCA Tonight
- Dancing the Night Away Shag Party
- Summer Job Openings in Local Churches

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Rachel Doboney, James Zimmer, Mary Hamblin, Ryan Hoover, and
Victoria Rock.

Dorm Storm Tonight at 9pm

Emily Smith and company will be conducting a dorm storm tonight starting at 9pm to raise
money for local Ashley White who has cystic fibrosis and is in need of a lung transplant. So if
you're around, get your spare change and cash together or have your checkbook ready for this
great cause! If you have any questions or would like to make a separate donation, contact Emily
Smith at SmithET@wofford.edu  or at campus extension 5378.

FCA Tonight

FCA will meet Thursday night at 8:30 pm at Player's Corner (weather permitting). Your fellow
students David LaBorde and James Gonsoulin will be sharing the work God has done in their
lives. Come enjoy a few snacks and some Kool-Aid as we have our last meeting of the year. In
case of rain the meeting will be held in McMillan Theater.

Dancing the Night Away Shag Party

Take a break from studying and come dance the night away on Friday in The Commons Game
Room from 9:30 pm to 12. Free food and shag music will be provided but bring your dancing
shoes. This event is sponsored by the Fun Fund Events Committee.

Summer Job Openings in Local Churches

Two local United Methodist churches are looking for summer interns to work with youth and
children. If you are interested, please contact Rev. Lyn Pace at extension 4402 or at
pacepl@wofford.edu.

mailto:SmithET@wofford.edu
mailto:pacepl@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 13, 2005 at 9:12 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Friday, May 13, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- Student Science Research Presentations
- Dancing the Night Away Shag Party
- Buyback
- From Dining Services
- Kappa Delta Babysitting Night
- Campus Drive Closed
- PSA exam cookout
- Lost and Found

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to all of the following, who celebrate over the weekend. Judson Craft, Josh
Whitley, Andrew Barnes, Michael Calderon, Katharine Claussen, Katherine Aul, and Sarah Hite.

Student Science Research Presentations

Today: Come out and support your classmates as they present the findings of research conducted
this spring! Refreshments in the Olin Lobby at 2:30, the presentations begin at 3 PM. For a
complete schedule visit: http://dept.wofford.edu/psychology/Spring2005Research.pdf.

Dancing the Night Away Shag Party

Take a break from studying and come dance the night away on Friday in The Commons Game
Room from 9:30 pm to 12. Free food and shag music will be provided but bring your dancing
shoes. This event is sponsored by the Fun Fund Events Committee. 

Buyback

Professors,

Could you please announce in your classes that students can begin bringing their books to the
bookstore to sell back? We will be open 8:30am to 6:00pm all next week. 

Thank You
Ben Wofford Books

From Dining Services

The Grab 'n Go is closed until the fall.

http://dept.wofford.edu/psychology/Spring2005Research.pdf


The Grab 'n Go is closed until the fall.

Kappa Delta Babysitting Night

Kappa Delta Babysitting Night. Bring your kids to the Anna Todd Wofford Center tonight from 7 to
10 and let us do the entertaining. There will be games and snacks, so take the night off and let
us watch your kids.

Campus Drive Closed

The Campus Drive will be closed on Friday afternoon from 4:30 to 7:00 pm for the Grand Terrio.

PSA exam cookout

At the PSA House on Monday beginning at 4:30 p.m. Take a break and enjoy some comfort food! 
spartanburgpsa.org
582-5600

Lost and Found

Found: in classroom Thursday in Olin one French grammer book with pens, pencils and various
items with the name "Margaret" on them in a black Herve Chapelier tote bag. Can claim at the
reception desk in Olin.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Grand Terrio
Date: May 13, 2005 at 9:37 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Grand Terrio

Please join President Dunlap in starting the world's first Terrio today at 4:45 pm starting from the
front steps of the Main Building, Dr. Dunlap will lead a procession of golf carts before the great
golf cart race between departments. Students are invited to follow behind the cart of the
department in which they are majoring (or plan to major). Students are invited to cheer on the
departments & programs. Free snacks and drinks will be provided at the college seal during and
after the race.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: job opening
Date: May 13, 2005 at 10:24 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

The Office of Information Technology is seeking internal candidates for the position of Help Center
Manager.  This position potentially involves the following job responsibilities:
 
·          Managing all aspects of a campus-wide Help Center, including staffing and emergency notification

procedures, with an eye towards high satisfaction of the user community.
·          Overseeing the maintenance of a campus-wide hardware inventory, including lifecycle

management, accuracy of data, and replacement logistics.
·          Monitoring and making suggestions for improvement in an electronic trouble ticketing system,

including recommendations for customizations and scheduling upgrades when appropriate.
·          Representing the Help Center as a member of the Network Services Committee; recommending

and advising on proposed changes and improvements to computing services offered to the
campus.

·          Designing and implementing a self-service model for student computer problem resolution.
·          Co-administering the domain controllers and Exchange e-mail servers.
 
The successful candidate for this position should have both the management and the technical skills
required to manage a Help Center in a small college environment.
 
Minimum Qualifications:

·         Bachelor’s degree
·         5 + years experience in a technology-related field
·         Significant PC hardware and software knowledge
·         Excellent management and customer service skills
·         Salary commensurate with experience

 
 
Send résumé to whisnantdm@wofford.edu  by 5:00 PM on Friday, 20 May 2005.  All responses will be
kept strictly confidential.
 
It is the policy of Wofford College to provide equal opportunities and reasonable accommodation to all
persons regardless of race, color, creed, religion, sex, age, national origin, disability, veteran status, or
other legally protected status in accordance with applicable federal and state laws.

mailto:whisnantdm@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 16, 2005 at 9:59 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Monday, May 16, 2005

Students - good luck with your exams!

- Happy Birthday
- PSA exam cookout
- Lost and Found

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Justin Franklin.

PSA exam cookout

At the PSA House on Monday beginning at 4:30 p.m. Take a break and enjoy some comfort food.
http://spartanburgpsa.org 
582-5600

Lost and Found

Found: a dark blue and silver sports watch in the DuPre parking lot. Email
JohnsonSE@wofford.edu to claim.

http://spartanburgpsa.org/
mailto:JohnsonSE@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 17, 2005 at 8:21 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Tuesday, May 17, 2005

- Holy Communion
- Opening with Sptbg Public Defender's Office
- E-mail accounts for Seniors
- Happy Birthday
- Congratulations Terrio Winners
- Free Smoothies
- Cherokee Kids Camp Looking for Volunteers
- Special Summer Course
- Yearbooks
- Study Hours
- Protect Yourself
- Lost and Found

Holy Communion

Yes, we are having Holy Communion Tuesday as well as Sunday Morning before Graduation.

Take a short time from thinking of exams Tuesday at 5:15, Shipp Hall Lounge to participate in
Holy Communion. Let the warmth of God's love surround you as you prepare for exams.

Opening with Sptbg Public Defender's Office

Career Services has received a job description for an investigator in the Sptbg Public Defender's
Office. Duties: Performs difficult service work investigating cases of indigent persons, investigates
circumstances, and processes applications for representation by the Office, assists with trial
preparation. Pay: starting $30,565. See Career Services for details. Deadline 05-23-05.

E-mail accounts for Seniors

Graduating Seniors' e-mail accounts will expire six weeks after graduation. Please take advantage
of this window to advise all e-mail correspondents of an alternative e-mail address. Thank you.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Leslie De Perczel, Richard Dunn, and Emily Rudkin.

Congratulations Terrio Winners



Thanks to all of the participants who took part in Wofford's first annual Terrio last Friday! Also,
thanks to all who made it possible, especially President Dunlap, Mr. John Blair, and the Student
Affairs Staff.

Special congratulations to the following programs and individuals who represented them:

First Place: The Bonner Scholars, Ms. Debbie Deas and Ms. Meg Richardson
Second Place: The Religion Department, Dr. Ron Robinson, Ms. Pam White, and Ms. Rachel
Dobone
Third Place: The Theatre Department, Ms. Lauren Stephenson, Mr. Patrick Brennan, Ms. Laurie
Mason
Best Costume: Dr. Robert Jeffrey and Ms. Allison Cook, representing the Government Department
Best Festooned Cart: Math Department, Dr. Matthew Cathey, Mr. Ben Ingram

Also, Congratulations to Joey Boyd, Rachel Doboney, and Lori Willis, who were winners of the
raffle and each were awarded 25 terrier bucks.

Free Smoothies

Need a study break? Well come on down to the Commons from 8:00pm-11:00pm tonight and
you can receive a free smoothie. This Fun Funds sponsored event will be handing out free
smoothies for the first 300 people in major need of a break. Good luck on exams!

Cherokee Kids Camp Looking for Volunteers

Cherokee Kids Camp is looking for counselors for its summer camp session from June 20th -24th.
We are in need of a canoe instructor, arts & crafts instructor, archery instructor, and drama/music
instructor.

Contact:
CKC
1507 Old Metal Road
Gaffney, SC
864-3463-3013

Special Summer Course

Dr. DeMars will teach a special course in Summer Term 2: GOV 491, "NGOs in World Politics." The
course will be the first to use Dr. DeMars' new book on the topic which is coming out this month.
Non-governmental organizations (NGOs) and their networks are proliferating in all regions of the
world. They address every transnational issue from population to peace, human rights to species
rights, genocide to AIDS. NGOs have overthrown dictators, provided life support for collapsed
states, and reengineered the family. Their historical origins contrast sharply with current realities,
and show signs of radical change in the future.

Yearbooks

Students, faculty and staff who did not pick up a yearbook at lunch last Thursday in Burwell can



Students, faculty and staff who did not pick up a yearbook at lunch last Thursday in Burwell can
come by the Student Affairs Office between 8:30 am-5:00 pm to pick one up.

Study Hours

The Great Oaks Hall in the Roger Milliken Science Center is opened until 4:00 am. Students are
reminded that no food or drinks are allowed in the hall or the study rooms.  The Campus Life
Building: Zach's is open until 1:00 am, the Commons and the game room are open until 2:00
am.  The Olin Building is opened until 12:00 midnight. Students are then asked to move to the
Great Oaks Hall. We regret that due to the construction Main Building is not open in the evenings.
Please contact the Campus Safety officers at ext. 4911 if you would like an escort especially late
at night.

Protect Yourself

Students are reminded to protect there books and belongings during exam week and the closing
of the residence halls. In the past, textbooks have been taken from students and sold back to the
bookstore. The Bookstore can check to make sure the student selling books is in enrolled in the
class.

Lost and Found

Lost: Two frisbee's missing from the Sigma Nu house. Reward offered if found. Contact Hartford
Campbell at campbellhb@wofford.edu if found.

Lost: An iPod was taken from room 119 in Evins on Thursday night. If anyone has any
information about it, please contact Margaret at x5426, or (803) 645-5547. Monetary reward.

Lost:  set of keys with a Wofford whistle and a yellow & red Sub Station II key chain.  If found
please email savvakisc@wofford.edu.

mailto:savvakisc@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 18, 2005 at 9:30 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Wednesday, May 18, 2005

- Happy Birthday
- Job Posting

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday today to Gaurav Sethi, Michael Baird, Brie Bradshaw, Benjamin Klein, Keisha
Dyer, and Alex Fridzon.

Job Posting

Courier job for private lab. Job duties include: delivering reports and picking up anatomic
pathology specimens from Spartanburg area clients. Applicant needs to be knowledgeable of the
Spartanburg area and be able to find addresses. Ability to lift up to 30 pounds. S.C.driver's
license and clean DMV record necessary. Monday-Friday 2:30-5:00. Please contact Michelle
George @ #4373 or email her at georgemf@wofford.edu.

mailto:georgemf@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 19, 2005 at 9:40 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Thursday, May 19, 2005

- From HR - Important Message
- Baseball hosts final series this weekend
- Old Athletic Media Guides available
- Baseball, Football & Soccer Shirts
- Dorm Storm for Ashley White Results
- Lost and Found

From HR - Important Message

Important Message from PAI

Subj: Unique Member Identification Numbers (UMID)
Execution Effective Date: January 1, 2006

Not including South Carolina, there are some states that currently prohibit or apply certain
restrictions on the use of a social security number upon the health benefit identification card (ID
card).

PAI is currently in the process of implementing a plan to remove the social security number from
the ID card and replace it with a unique member identification number (UMID). The revised ID
cards, along with an informational insert, will be mailed no later than January 1, 2006.

Why January 1, 2006?

In converting the member's ID card to a UMID card, there are a number of obstacles to consider.
Provider education is at the top of the list (immediate changes would lead to a sharp increase in
the time it takes to process claims). Since it is not a specific need for South Carolina participants
to comply until 1/1/2006, it would benefit our groups and their participants if we follow our
current business plan for conversion and target date. This will allow us to fall in line with
BlueCross BlueShield of South Carolina (BCBSSC). By BCBSSC taking the lead on switching from
Social Security Number ID cards to UMID cards, it will minimize the impact on claims filing,
processing, and provider education.

This message is also posted on the HR Website.

Baseball hosts final series this weekend

The Terrier baseball team hosts Western Carolina Friday night and Saturday afternoon at Russell
C. King Field in the final home games of the year.
Friday night's game begins at 7:00 with Saturday's doubleheader beginning at Noon.  Kids can
come out on Friday night and meet Bomber the Mouse, the mascot of the Greenville Bombers as
well.
"Fan Appreciation Weekend" is presented by C.J. Compton Plumbing.

Old Athletic Media Guides available



Old Athletic Media Guides available

Anyone interested in picking up an old Wofford media guide or program from various teams and
seasons (mostly in the last 5-7 years) can come by the Richardson Building Athletic
Administration Office during normal business hours.

The guides will be available until June 1 before they are recycled.

Baseball, Football & Soccer Shirts

Finally,

We have our new Wofford baseball, football and soccer t-shirts. The basketball will be here soon.
Stop in and check them out.

Also, don't stop bringing those books in to sell back. That old book might be worth something. 

We are still taking orders for the new Harry Potter book. You save 40% off the regular price. Pay
17.99 instead of 29.99. Last day for preorders is June 12th.

Thanks
Ben Wofford Books

Dorm Storm for Ashley White Results

Thanks to everyone who participated in the Dorm Storm for Ashley White's lung transplant last
week. The Storm raised $561.74, bringing the White family closer to their goal of $15,000. Good
job everyone. Email SmithET@wofford.edu if you would like any additional information about the
cause. 

Lost and Found

Lost: Cool black sunglasses in Burwell at lunch yesterday. Please return if found. Contact Hartford
ext. 4417 or cell. 404-510-6362

mailto:SmithET@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: from Campus Safety
Date: May 19, 2005 at 10:02 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

From Campus Safety

The Free Wheelers of Spartanburg are having their 30th Anniversary event, Assault on Mt.
Mitchell, on this Friday, May 20, 2005.  Participants will park their vehicles on the "Grassy
Lot" beside Gibbs Stadium on Cummings Street.
 
Campus Drive will be closed for through traffic at 5:00 pm on Friday, May 20, 2005 in
preparation for Commencement.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 20, 2005 at 9:54 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Friday, May 20, 2005

Have a Wonderful Summer!

- Happy Birthday
- Faculty, Staff, and Friends Basketball Camp

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to all of the following, who celebrate over the weekend: Caitlin Lamar, Katherine
Hopkins, Eric Gosnell, Patricia Brown, Brandi Burkett, Gwynlyncia Foxworth, Margaret Bruton,
Aisha Choudry, David Jacobs, Mary Norman, Abbey Lytle.
Happy Birthday as well to all of the students who celebrate over the summer.

Faculty, Staff, and Friends Basketball Camp

Assistant men's basketball coaches Jackson Payne and Dustin Kerns are offering a basketball
camp this summer for Wofford faculty, staff, and friends. The camp will be held from June 6th
through June 9th from 1:30 to 3:30 pm in Ben Johnson Arena. The price is $50 per person.
Registration deadline is June 1st. Contact Steve Michelman (ext. 4584
michelmansa@wofford.edu) or Jackson Payne (ext. 4116 paynejc@wofford.edu) for details.

mailto:michelmansa@wofford.edu
mailto:paynejc@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: job opening
Date: May 20, 2005 at 11:02 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

The Admissions Office is seeking to fill a full-time position of Records Analyst.  This
position serves as the primary reporter for the College's administrative management
software system (Banner 6.0).
 Job responsibilities include the following:

-          Create and maintain reports in Microsoft Access and Crystal Reports X 
-          Possess extensive knowledge of Microsoft Excel
-          Process Admissions applications
-          Maintain batch email system for prospective students
-          Maintain integrity of applicant information for reporting
-          Attend national development conferences for the SCT Sungard Products     
-          Instruct Admissions Office staff on computer applications
-          Troubleshoot office computer complications
-          Other duties as assigned or necessary

If interested, please forward cover letter and resume to Admissions Office, Wofford
College, Spartanburg, SC 29303.  Questions can be directed to Brand Stille, Director
of Admissions, at stillebr@wofford.edu or by calling (864)597-4130. 

It is the policy of Wofford College to provide equal opportunities and reasonable
accommodation to all persons regardless of race, color, creed, religion, sex, age, national
origin, disability, veteran status, or other legally protected status in accordance with
applicable federal and state laws.

mailto:stillebr@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 23, 2005 at 9:42 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Monday, May 23, 2005

- Faculty, Staff, and Friends Basketball Camp
- IRS Rule Change to Flex Spending

Faculty, Staff, and Friends Basketball Camp

Assistant men's basketball coaches Jackson Payne and Dustin Kerns are offering a basketball
camp this summer for Wofford faculty, staff, and friends. The camp will be held from June 6th
through June 9th from 1:30 to 3:30 pm in Ben Johnson Arena. The price is $50 per person.
Registration deadline is June 1st. Contact Steve Michelman (ext. 4584
michelmansa@wofford.edu) or Jackson Payne (ext. 4116 paynejc@wofford.edu) for details.

IRS Rule Change to Flex Spending

Unexpected Change to Use-it-or-Lose-it Rule
From Flores

The IRS has made an unexpected change to the Use-It-Or-Lose-It rule that affects flexible
spending accounts. Simply stated, the new rule allows plan administrators to accept claims for
services that have been incurred up to 2.5 months after the close of the plan year. This extension
is not required, but is now an option for those who wish to allow their participants additional time
to use allocated funds. 

An example of this change would be a participant who is enrolled in the medical flexible spending
account for $1,000.00 for the 1/1/2005-12/31/2005 plan year. Under the old rules, this
participant was required to incur $1,000 in expenses by 12/31/2005 or forfeit unused funds to
the plan at the close of the run-out period. If this participant's group restated its plan documents
with the new rules the participant would have until 2/15/2006 to incur those expenses for the
1/1/2005-12/31/2005 plan year. 

Flores is currently assessing what changes will be necessary to allow our systems and legal
documents to allow for these new options. This new ruling will create some grey areas as to
which plan year a claim received in the first 75 days of a new plan year should be paid from as
well as some other administrative issues. As soon as we have finalized policies and procedures for
dealing with these new situations we will notify you of the guidelines we will use to administer
claims according to the new "grace period." We plan to have some concrete information available
within the next couple of weeks. 

Human Resources will keep you informed on this change and how it will affect Flex participants.
Reminder: Flex open enrollment begins in November.

mailto:michelmansa@wofford.edu
mailto:paynejc@wofford.edu


From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Daily Announcements
Date: May 24, 2005 at 9:26 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int, Wofford Students (WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int)
WoffordStudents@Wofford.Int

Wofford College Daily Announcements - Tuesday, May 24, 2005

- Possible Construction Jobs on Campus

Possible Construction Jobs on Campus

Trehel Corporation may have some construction jobs on campus this summer. If interested, or if
you know someone who would be interested, please contact Mr. Gary Stewart at 864-444-2748.
Mr. Stewart is the on-site superintendent at the Trehel office trailer located at Main Building.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: from Roberta Bigger
Date: May 25, 2005 at 9:42 AM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Ride to Texas

Our former registrar, Ned Sydnor, is trying to get a piece of furniture to Texas. If you or someone you
trust is headed that way, give him a call. His home number is 585-5823.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: from Ron Robinson
Date: May 26, 2005 at 1:34 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Wofford welcomes the SC United Methodist Conference Sunday, May 29-Wednesday, June 1.  In order
to accommodate their parking needs, Wofford employees are asked to park in the Shipp Hall Lot.  This
lot will be reserved for you Monday-Wednesday.  Thank you for your patience and cooperation.



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: Ice Cream Social Invitation
Date: May 27, 2005 at 2:30 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Ice Cream Social 

On Monday evening, May 30 at 9:00 pm, Wofford College will host an Ice
Cream Social for the SC Methodist Annual Conference.  The event will take
place at Zach's Plaza and will feature music by Fayssoux McClean.  If you are
on campus or are available, please join us for this event.
 
Thank you,
 
Ron Robinson



From: Page, Jenni Brickhouse
/O=WOFFORD COLLEGE/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PAGEJB

Subject: new baby boy
Date: May 30, 2005 at 11:50 PM

To: Wofford Faculty/Staff (WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int) WoffordStaff@Wofford.Int

Lani Foster in the Business Office gave birth to a baby boy, Copeland Kawai, Monday May 30,
2005 at 9:36 a.m.  He weighs 7 lbs 11 oz, 20 1/2 inches long and has brown hair.  Mom and baby
are doing well.


